

Corporation of the Municipality of Temagami

Memo No. 2023-M-263

Memorandum to Council

Subject:	Curling Rates – User Fees
Agenda Date:	December 14, 2023
Attachments:	

RECOMMENDATION

BE IT RESOLVED THAT Council receive Memo 2023-M-263 regarding the Curling Rates.

AND FURTHER THAT Council approve the addition of a user fee of \$7.00 per person for curling in line with the current 2023 pick-up hockey rate per person.

AND FURTHER THAT The rate will be in force and effect immediately and this rate will be added to the user fee by-law when reviewed in 2024

INFORMATION

Parks and Recreation, with the assistance of Public Works, has been working hard to get the arena ready for the winter season. The ice plant has been started and the process of making ice and painting the lines is almost complete.

The turn out for curling in the last few years has not been as good as it has been in the past, prompting staff to seek public interest before painting the lines this season. After an online call out and in person meeting, it was determined that there was enough interest to install 2 curling lanes, as we did in the 2022/2023 season.

One of the concerns brought forward at the meeting, was the cost of the ice rental. The request was made that the municipality consider charging similarly to pick up hockey, at \$7.00 per person.

Respectfully Submitted: Sabrina Pandolfo Deputy Treasurer